
STREET LIGHTING

But if we don’t have any (and we don’t) why do we have an entry covering it?  The answer is simple - we nearly had it installed on TWO occasions and the story may be of interest.

The first occasion started in May 1946 when a representative of the Wessex Electric Light Company, a Mr Guscott, outlined a scheme to a Council meeting which would provide the lighting by eight lamps.  After a short discussion, it was requested that a more detailed scheme be prepared and the Council moved on to the next subject.  At the October 1946 meeting, the Clerk reported that he had asked that an amended scheme, which would include the whole of the main street of the Parish, be prepared.  This amended scheme was explained by the Clerk and the Council agreed to put the matter to a Parish Meeting the next month. This was organised to be held in the Old School Room but it is not known how many people attended.  

The scheme as described would be to light the Street by means of 12 lamps, eight of them on poles which were already in position, the ninth to be placed on a pole to be erected near Springhead Cottages, the tenth and eleventh to be placed on poles in the lower part of the village and the twelfth to be on a bracket on Riverside Cottage.  The cost of the installation together with current and maintenance charges would be £57.17.0 for the first five years and then would be reduced to £22.14.0 yearly afterwards.  After the end of the five year period the lamps, brackets and wires would become the property of the Parish Council.  After a discussion of the scheme, the Chairman asked the meeting if it was prepared to adopt the “Lighting and Watching Act 1833” and thus to accept the scheme.  There was no proposition forthcoming and it was proposed by Mr Stokes and seconded by Mrs Buchanan that the scheme be not proceeded with, this was carried.  There was no proposition forthcoming and it was proposed by Mr Stokes and seconded by Mrs Buchanan that the scheme be not proceeded with, this was carried.  That was not quite the end of the first attempt as, at a Parish Council meeting at the end of January 1947, the Clerk read out a letter from the Wessex Electricity Company which they noted that the Parish Meeting were not at present in favour of the electricity lighting of the village street and expressing their willingness to render all aid if the matter should again arise..

Nine years passed – presumably in darkness!  Then, in November 1955, a Special Parish Meeting was called to discuss the subject.  There is nothing in any minutes of the Council that indicated what triggered this so we have another lost memory.  During the meeting, the Chairman of the time, who was Major General Rankin, described two alternative schemes which had been developed by the Southern Electricity Board.  The main scheme would consist of 12 lamps installed on poles at vantage points on the highway and would cost £460 to install with running costs and maintenance of £30.9.0 per annum; the secondary scheme would have consisted of just three lamps at a cost of £190 with running costs and maintenance of approximately £8 per annum.  There was no proposer or seconder for the passing of the Lighting and Watching Act of 1833 which is how it would be approved and the meeting was declared closed.  It certainly feels as if there was a lot of local politics under these bland words but I suspect that we shall never hear the full story.

The subject still comes up from time to time as can be shown from an entry in the Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting of 1976 stating, in the notes about Planning Resources for the four Old Peoples’ Bungalows that “no street or pavement lighting is necessary”.

One can only speculate as to why the schemes on offer were not taken up.  It is almost certain that part of it was financial – the precept for this period did not exceed £20 per annum so either of these schemes would result a large percentage increase on the rates.  It is also likely that some people would have taken light pollution into their concerns even that long ago.  A more recent example of this is the Parish Council’s reaction to Application No S/96/1810 in 1996; this was for a security arrangement at Farmer Giles where the Council’s comment was “The Parish Council objects to any form of light pollution in the countryside.  An Appeal decision dismissed a previous similar but lesser application for lighting on this site.  This application is for a greater number of 4m lamp standards which would create the appearance of a small housing estate and constitutes an intrusion into the environment”
Enjoy the darkness!
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